
Ninth FAN Club Meeting of the 22-23 Season 

 

The ninth meeting of the season was held on Wednesday May 3rd, 2023. Margaret 
Rom president opened the meeting at 7 pm with a salute to the flag and a 
moment of silence. The agenda for tonight’s meeting was a proud son (Ron) who 
told the life story of his mother (Agnes Joan Negra) during World War II which was 
documented in a book (Waves of Hope). She recently passed away just shy of 103 
years of age. It was an amazing story of how his mother was a shortwave monitor 
during WWII who sent out more than 300 letters and postcards to families to 
inform them that their loved ones were captured and still alive. It was by far a 
very interesting story. Books were available for purchase. Margaret Rom bought 
one for the clubhouse for all to read. 
  
Dan Sutton was on hand filling in for Bill Schultz with the ‘Big Bucks’ effort. The 

lucky winner tonight was Kim Mannello.  The prize was less than $250 because all 

the numbers were not sold. This resulted in less money for the winner as well as 

money to the clubhouse. Remember – if all 50 numbers are sold the winner as 

well as the clubhouse gets $250. It’s a win/win situation. So please support this 

effort.  

Margaret told everyone the June monthly meeting will take place on the 11th 

(Sunday) instead of the 7th (Wednesday) at 9 am. Our FAN Club season will close 

with breakfast. The price of the tickets we pay is $ 8 and the club will pay the 

remainder of the cost.  

Margaret reminded people of upcoming events. The first pool party of the season 

will take place on Friday May 26th at 5 pm. Ticket sales will start at 4:30 pm and 

we will have live music. The cost of the pool party tickets is $ 10. The next day, 

Saturday the 27th, the pool will open for the season. Yeah!!!! Tricky Tray will be on 

Sunday June 4th at 11 am. The ticket sale for this event is June 25th at the 

clubhouse from 10 am to 12 noon. The cost is $ 5. Coffee & muffins will be served. 

The chair for this event is Margaret Rom and Sharon Blohm is the co-chair.  



Money was collected for the food bank and half of the monies went to 1 lucky 

winner. 50/50’s sold and 4 prizes of $ 25 were given out. 

Coffee and dessert were served during the movie intermission. Anyone interested 

in showing off your baking skills, Dolores Martinez has a signup sheet for future 

meetings that you can donate to.  

The start of the 23-24 season of the FAN Club will be Wednesday September 6th at 

7 pm. 

 
Margaret Rom president 
Betty Smolen treasurer 
Brenda Terhune secretary      

 
 


